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Pastoral Reflection 
Reflection for the New Year: Seeking Christ in All Things 

For the observant Orthodox Christian, February is a transitional month.  

At the beginning, we celebrate the Great Feast of the Meeting of the Lord (Feb. 2), which 
itself brings to a conclusion a long, bright deep winter festival period stretching from 
Advent through Christmas and Theophany to the leave-taking of the Meeting (Feb. 9), 
which is also the beginning of the Triodion. With the Triodion, things begin to shift as we 
prepare for Great Lent, which begins on Monday, March 3. This shift is marked by the 
four preparatory Sundays: Publican and Pharisee (Feb. 9), Prodigal Son (Feb.16), Last 
Judgement (Feb. 23), and the Expulsion of Adam and Eve from Paradise (March 2). 
Each of these weeks offers profound reflections on important spiritual themes as well as 
changes in diet in anticipation of our Lenten fasting.  

Fasting is, together with good works and prayer, a key discipline of observant 
Orthodoxy. It is a common and popular idea that, on a practical level, Lent is all about 
making some sacrifices and giving up things. That it is about abstaining from this or that 
food, giving up select treats and comforts, cutting back on entertainment, avoiding social 
events and so on.  

But while this is partly true - and is actually what happens in some measure for those 
who try to observe the Fast - the texts concerning Lent - the hymns and prayers and 
readings for each day of the Fast - emphasize something else. They emphasize that our 
Lenten discipline and effort is a path to, and an anticipation of, our return to Paradise. 
The Sunday before we enter Lent sets before us the sad, tragic reality of our Fall from 
Paradise and calls us to take up those things which are signs and anticipations of 
Paradise restored.  

In Great Lent we anticipate Paradise, the Heaven opened us through the death and 
resurrection of Christ. Eden restored. Paradise is the Kingdom of God, His good creation 
restored and renewed. In Paradise we don't eat each other. We don't slaughter and 
butcher each other. We do not commodify and process each other. For example, the 
vegan diet recommended to us by the Church for this Lenten season is something 
positive, an opportunity to participate in the reversal of one of the consequences of the 
Fall. Another example is that we are called to treat each other compassionately and with 
love, kindness, and mercy.  

The Orthodox theological vision invites us to stretch our imagination, to try on something 
different, to enrich our experience, by taking up fasting, good works, and prayer seriously 
for at least this liturgical season. The Lenten way of life is meant to be a foretaste of the 
Kingdom, of Paradise. Our thinking about fasting and abstinence should not be 'oh my 
gosh, I have to give something up!' but 'thank goodness I have this window of opportunity 
to do this thing!'  

A verse repeated in the Triodion says: 'Faithful, Let us enter the fast with joy!' February 
is the month to plan for it. Let's do it! 

- Fr. Andrew
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President’s Column 
Recently at the request of Archbishop Daniel, we completed a 
self-assessment of our parish designed to encourage our parish 
to identify things that are working well, opportunities for 
improvement, and ideas for growing closer to Jesus Christ. This 
self-assessment will support our efforts to identify what our parish 
has set forth as goals, projects, activities, and service ministries. 
In addition to this, we identified things that we would like to see 
the diocese provide, as well as things we have here to share with 
the diocese and other parishes. This was a valuable exercise that 
will help us plan initiatives for our parish going forward. 

Last fall five members of our parish, Sarah Varian, Anna 
Memorich, Sophia Miller, Deacon Jason Ketz, and Fr. Ben Tucci 
attended the Crossroad Institute in Texas, the focus was on 
Youth Programs. They have received many tools to help make 
our current youth programs more successful. Part of the group 
met with the Saints and hope to meet with youth parents for 
further discussion. More information will be available for the 
annual meeting. 

Both of these initiatives can form a foundation for us to become 
a stronger, more faithful parish. 

On February 23, we will hold our annual meeting, it is essential 
that all members of the parish attend this meeting. While the 
most important aspects of our parish life are our faith, worship, 
and lives as Orthodox Christians, there is still the fact that we 
have facilities and grounds to take care of, our clergy and staff 
to compensate. 

As I end my second term as president I would like to thank all 
who have helped and supported me, the officers, board 
members, and service attendants, all who have contributed 
their time and talents in service to Christ and our parish. The 
life of our parish is founded upon the prayers and contributions 
of all of us.  

This has been a job that has been at times interesting, 
enlightening, frustrating, and enjoyable but always rewarding. I 
apologize and ask forgiveness of any I have offended over the 
course of the years.  

With Love in Christ, 

Jim Varian 

2025 Annual Parish Meeting 
Sunday, February 23, 

at 11:00 

The Annual Parish Meeting for members of St. Mary’s Orthodox Cathedral will be held on Sunday, February 23, 2025, and 
begin promptly at 11:00 AM. The meeting (in-person only) will take place at St. Mary's Parish Center (1701 5th St. NE, 
Minneapolis, MN 55413) in the Dining Room. Coffee and light refreshments will be provided. 

Included in the agenda for this meeting: election of officers, trustees, service attendants, and delegates for 2025; and 
recommendations from the Finance Committee and the Church Board of Trustees. 

As a member of St. Mary’s, it is your right to attend this important meeting. Members eligible to vote need to have a ‘2025 
Declaration of Membership’ card on file in the Cathedral Office and have been a member for six months (August 23, 2024). Not 
sure if you have a current Declaration of Membership card on file, or if you are a member or not? Check with the Church Office at 
office@stmarysoca.org or 612-781-7667.  

If you wish to continue your membership, please sign and return a declaration of membership card to the Church Office by Friday, 
February 21. That’s all – just sign and return the card. If you need a new card please contact the Church Office. At the close of 
the 2025 Annual Meeting, members without cards on file for the years 2024 and 2025 will automatically be dropped from the 
membership roster. 

2025 Declaration of Membership Cards & Letters 

The 2025 Declaration of Membership cards/letters and times & talents survey were mailed out at the beginning of December. If 
you have not received your letter in the mail please contact the office at office@stmarysoca.org or (612) 781-7667. It may be that 
we do not have you in our records as a member, or do not have your current address on file. If you are moving, or have moved 
recently, please contact the church office with your new address.  
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Choir Notes 

This month begins with the Entrance of the Lord into the 
Temple which reminds me of the great entrance, the time when 
the clergy process the bread and wine from the table of 
oblation to the Altar while the choir sings its most beautifully 
arranged hymn of the day. The Lord enters the Temple, and it 
is beautiful. We put a lot into making this so. We see it in the 
icons, the vestments, the intricate woodworking, and the 
filigree along the iconostasis. We smell it with the incense, the 
beeswax candles, the tang of singed altar boy hairs. We taste it 
in the Body and Blood of Christ, and the antidoron after. And, 
of course, we hear the beautification of the Temple in the 
words of the prayers and the music arranged to adorn them.  

As you know, these things don’t just come into being. A 
person isn’t born as a master iconographer, they may have the 
talent for it, but that talent needs to be invested in. For this 
purpose, there is the annual iconography workshop here at the 
Cathedral.  

Choir-wise, we have the Pan-Orthodox Choir Ministry (POCM), 
a fledgling ministry with aspirations of helping musicians of all 
talents and interests hone their skills for the beautification of the 
Lord’s Temple, and His Glory. POCM does this through various 
events and the one coming up that I want to make you aware of 
is their third annual benefit concert for FOCUS which will be 
Saturday, February 22, at 7 p.m., the day before Meatfare 
Sunday at St. Mary’s Greek Orthodox Church (3450 Irving Ave 
S. Minneapolis). It is a free-will concert and all donations go
directly to FOCUS. Mark your calendars!

Through the lens of Orthodox culture, concerts are an 
interesting topic in that they are seemingly completely contrary 
to prayer and are seemingly all for show, “look at us and hear 
how good we are!”  

However, concerts are not meant to replace prayer, and if you 
were to talk to the performers, you’d find a significant amount 
of piety. Many are shy and don’t think that they sing very well. 
Which is something that, any audience member will know 
immediately is not true (but don’t tell them that, humility is a 
good thing).  

In the music world, concerts are more than a show. They are, 
generically, a tool used to hone the craft. They are the means to 
the end, not the other way around. In preparing for a concert, 
the last thing you want to do is mess up or sound bad, especially 
in front of a room full of strangers! So, musicians practice and 
practice and practice, resulting in a more beautiful sound which, 
upon return, will make the Temple all the more beautiful.  

But there’s more to a POCM concert. Singers from smaller 
parishes have the opportunity to sing in a big choir. With three 
different directors leading, singers are exposed to three different 

directing styles. The directors enjoy the challenge of leading a 
big choir of mostly new singers. They also get the opportunity to 
sit back and just sing. Everyone is exposed to different rehearsal 
styles and layouts leading to the strengthening and developing 
of skills that can be brought back to home parishes. And arching 
over all of this, this year’s singers are coming from at least five 
different parishes working together, forming and strengthening 
friendships; ultimately enriching and strengthening the Orthodox 
Community here in the Twin Cities area.  

I sincerely hope that you will be free to join us on the 22nd of 
February. Glory to Jesus Christ! Glory to God forever! 

Mark Wesche 

February Schedule 

 Wednesday, February 5 - Choir Rehearsal at 7:00 p.m.

 Wednesday, 19 - Choir Rehearsal at 7:00 p.m.

 Wednesday, 26 - Choir Rehearsal at 7:00 p.m.

Pan-Orthodox Choir Ministry 

 

The Pan-Orthodox Choir Ministry (POCM) is performing a 
benefit concert "Let us draw near in faith" for FOCUS on 
Saturday, February 22, at St. Mary's Greek Orthodox Church at 
7:00 p.m. If you are interested in singing in the concert, or 
would like more information, feel free to reach out to Mark 
Wesche at POCM@stmarysoca.org.  

Service Cancellation Policy 
 No one should travel to church for services if the road

conditions are dangerous.

 No services will be cancelled. Most services will be live
streamed (links available on the our website).

 Those who cannot get to services should instead stay home,
watch the live stream of the service if possible, and be happy
in the knowledge that a priest and a chanter are singing the
services and praying for them.

 Cancellation of services and activities will be posted on our
website: www.stmarysoca.org.

 2 - Earl Langlais  
12 - Rachel Guhanick  
12- Mark Wesche
14 - Kristen Rohmann

19 - Rdr. Joseph Neumann  
23 - Rdr. Vladimir Scheglowski 
27 - Alexei Memorich 

February Birthdays - Many Years! 
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February is Youth Month 

Please keep our Church School Children in your prayers this month: 

PreK 3 & 4: Andreas E, Ita F, Alina F, Charlotte 
G, Juniper G, Anastasia J, Jack M, Kennedy O, 
Briannah P, Anastasia S, Maxsen V, & Noah W 

Kindergarten: David A, Jaksyn C, Ruby D, Kira F, 
Juliana K, Grayson M, Elizabeth P, & Augustine S 

First Grade: Henry D, Hudson K, Kaylee P, 
Matthew P, David T, & Madeline V 

Second Grade: Laila B, Fiona D, Anthony E, 
Alexandra S, Samantha T, & Benjamin W 

Third Grade: Elliot A, Mariel B, Daniel D, 
Alexander E, Joshua G, Kyra J, Aletheia  J, 
Bode K, Payne O, Jack S, Elise S, Koen V, & 
Natalie W 

Fourth Grade: Nico B, James D, George F, 
Sonya J, Molly K, Claire M, Leo P, & Emily T 

Fifth Grade: Ian A, Nolan B, Jack C, Alexander 
K, Markos M, Sydney O, Maria P, Isabella S, 
Adler S, Daniel T, Liam V, & Luke W 

Sixth Grade: Monroe A, Helen C, Nicholas D, 
Edward F, Paul J, Gweneth M, Micah P, Aiden 
R, Vera S, & David V 

Seventh Grade: Macaley A, Emma B, Lucia G, 
Anna J, Mia J, Natalie K, Loukas M, Ryley M, 
Elijah S, Maylin S, Evan S, Jason S, & Esme T 

Eighth Grade: Zachary D, Alison S, Christopher 
T, & Stella T 

Ninth Grade: Matthew C, Andrew C, Thomas G, 
Patrick K, Elaine R, & Nerea T 

Tenth Grade: Autumn B, Elijah D, Konstantin S, 
& Lillian T 

Eleventh Grade: Helen C, Zoe F, Julia G, Aleka 
H, Sophia K, Elias S, Sophia O, Sophia S, Elsa 
S, Juelz S, Malachi T, & Zakhariy W 

Twelfth Grade: Timea A, Calvin B, Abigail C, 
Makia C, Christian E, Aidan F, Sasha P, & 
Nicholas S 
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Thank You 
 

Dear St. Mary’s family: Thank you for helping us with Anna’s 
memorial service. Thank you for so many loving gestures and 
prayers. If you have a chance to relisten and reexperience the 
beautiful mystical awe of the first track of St. Mary’s Choir, ‘God 
is With Us’ CD “Salvation is Created” by Pavel Tchesnokov, you 
will better understand how much we appreciate you. - Family of 
Anna Del Vecchio. 

Adult Bible Study 
 

The weekly Adult Bible Study will resume Feb. 6 at 7:30 p.m. 
We will be taking up the Book of Genesis. All meetings will be 
over ZOOM. If you are interested, please contact Dn. Philip 
Wagner at wagne003@gmail.com or 651-587-3657 for details. 
Hope to see you there! 

Grief & Loss Support Group 
 

The group meets the last Wednesday of each month from 7:00-
8:00 p.m. at St. Mary's OCA parish center following Vespers. 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday, February 26. Questions? 
Please email Joni at stmarysgriefgroup@gmail.com. 

Perohi Update 
 

Due to volunteers’ travel schedules, we will only be making 
perohi on February 3 & 4 and February 17 & 18. We will 
reevaluate when to start resuming public sales. Please 
consider helping when you can on Mondays and Tuesdays. 
Set-up and dough-making begins at 7:30 a.m. and cooking, 
filling, pinching, and bagging at 9:00 a.m. We will need 
volunteers willing to sell to the public. Please contact Janice 
Strauss at jjmbstrauss@gmail.com with questions. 

Duchnovich Day Celebration 
 

The Rusin Association will hold their annual Duchnovich Day 
Celebration on Saturday, February 1, at St. Mary's Orthodox 
Cathedral Parish Center. Join us for an afternoon of delicious 
food, cultural celebration, and community spirit. This in-person 
event is a fantastic opportunity to connect with fellow members of 
the Carpatho-Rusyn community. Don't miss the Doma Dance 
Theater's work-in-progress showing off their piece for the Candy 
Box Dance Festival! During this hour-long event, audiences will 
get the chance to see some of the new work, ask questions of 
the artistic team, and learn verses from the Carpatho-Rusyn folk 
song that inspired this work. Doma Dance Theater is led by 
Carpatho-Rusn American choreographer Alexandra Bodnarchuk.  

2:00 p.m. - Presentation (if you are not a Rusin Association 
Member, or member of a member's household, and you would 
like to attend the presentation and not the dinner, there will be a 
$20 charge payable online or at the door). 3:00 - 4:00 p.m. - 
Social Hour. 4:00 p.m. - Dinner featuring Carpatho-Rusyn 
cuisine: houpbci (cabbage rolls), pirohy (filled dumplings), 
kolbasa (sausage), cucumber salad, & a variety of desserts. 

Dinner tickets are $45 for members & their households, $50 for 
non-members, $25 for Students, $15 under 15.  

Make your reservations online at https://www.zeffy.com/
ticketing/rusin-association-duchnovich-dinner--2025 or send 
your check, made out to the Rusin Association, to Karen Varian, 
11409 Lincoln Ct NE, Blaine, MN 55434. Reservations must be 
received by January 23rd to reserve your spot. Reservations 
after this date can not be guaranteed. Questions – Contact 
Karen Varian, rusinmn@gmail.com or 763 242 4898. 

Cemetery Ice Candle Parastas
 

Annual Candle Parastas will be held on Sunday, February 2, at 
the Cemetery Chapel (3025 Stinson Blvd. N.E.). Before the 
Parastas Service, which commences at 6:00 p.m., participants 
are encouraged to place candles at your chosen grave sites. 
These illuminations glowing in the darkness from their 
protective ice enclosures have been likened to a "very sacred 
bridge connecting a grave to the beyond." Come and witness 
yourself the light you could provide that defies all of winter's 
darkness. Cold-tolerant votives are available. Refreshments 
will be served afterwards in the chapel basement. Contact Mike 
Fredrikson (rikssson@gmail.com) with any questions. 

New Family History Resource 
 

Have you ever been interested in building a family tree or 
just finding out more about your ancestors? St. Mary's 
now has a computer link with which you can access an 
extensive index of people who were members of the Greek 
Catholic Church and lived in the Carpatho-Rusyn villages of 
Becherov, Regetovka, and Ondavka, Slovakia. The link to these 
church records, a gift from the family of a former member of our 
parish, will have a permanent home on our parish website. The 
link is free to use at any time and can be accessed from your 
home computer or tablet. For those looking for church records 
from the villages of Komlosa (Chmeľová), or Stebnik, a similar 
link will be available hopefully in 2025. Here is the link to start 
researching today: https://bit.ly/ancestoryrecords. A link is also 
available on our website home page: www.stmarysoca.org.  
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Coffee Hour Update: Hosts Needed 
 

To sign-up to host Coffee Hour visit: https://bit.ly/coffee-hour-
signup. Please visit the sign-up and see if there is a Sunday you 
can volunteer to host. In the event that no one signs up for a 
given Sunday, we will still have a Coffee Hour, but only have 
coffee available. For more information about Coffee Hour and 
volunteering/hosting contact our new Coffee Hour Coordinator 
Agata McCutcheon (agatamcc@gmail.com). Thank you! 

New Member Applicants 
In accordance with the Bylaws, Article IV, Section 3: Notice of 
the new member application shall be published in the next 
monthly Bulletin. The following individual(s) have submitted an 
application for membership to St. Mary's: Israel Murrell. If you 
have any comment pertaining to any applicant, please submit 
it to any Board member during this 45-day period, which began 
with the publication of this Bulletin. Flower Chart 2025 

The 2025 flower chart to sign-up for Sunday flowers is 
available online at: https://bit.ly/flowersignup. When signing up, 
enter your contact information (name & email), and for whom or 
what the occasion is (ex. in memory of John Doe). You may 
order flowers from your favorite florist and have them delivered 
(before 3 p.m.) on the Friday before to St. Mary’s Parish Center, 
1701 5th St NE, or you may bring the flowers to Saturday 
Vespers or before Sunday Liturgy.  

Article deadline for the  
March 2025 

Cathedral Monthly Bulletin  
is Friday, February 14. 

Many Years! 
Happy Birthday to all who celebrate their birthdays in February 
and especially to Earl Langlais, who is celebrating his 92nd 
birthday on February 2, Matushka Virginia Lecko, who is 
celebrating her 96th birthday on February 5, and Robert Andrus, 
who is celebrating his 90th birthday on February 11. 

May God grant you many years! 

Special Contributions 
 

If you would like a donation or memorial you’ve made to be 
published, please be sure to write “to be published” or 
“publish” on the donation. In the event that a memorial or 
donation that you requested to be published has not been 
published, please contact the Cathedral Office. 

Icon Art Studios, Inc. 2025 Winter Icon Class Dates 

Session 1- 

The Holy Face at St. George Greek on Summit (including zoom) 
Tuesdays January 7, 14, 21 and 28 from 6-9 p.m. 

Session 2- 

Icon of saint student's choice (full figure) at St. George Greek (including zoom) 
Tuesdays February 4, 11, 18 and 25 from 6-9 p.m. 

Please contact Deb at akorluka@aol.com/612-889-5868 or Steve Arsenault at arsenault003@gmail.com/ 612-206-7369. 
Cost for tuition and supplies approx. $298. Cost for tuition only $155 

Session 3- 

Icon of St. Phoebe at the Basilica of Saint Mary (Mpls.) 
Saturdays March 8,15 April 5 and 12 from 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

Please contact Deb at akorluka@aol.com/612-889-5868 or Kathy Dhaemers at kdhaemers@mary.org/612-839-0671. 
Cost for tuition and supplies approx. $298. Cost for tuition only $155. 

Private sessions ongoing throughout the year in the studio 

Icon Art Studios, Inc. 
13921 127th Street North 

Stillwater, MN 55082 
612-889-5868



St. Mary’s Orthodox Cathedral            February 2025 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      
   1  

 

 1:30 pm   Rusin Association   
            Duchnovich Day    
            Celebration 
 

 5:00 pm   Vespers 
 

2     Meeting of the Lord 
     Zacchaeus Sunday 
  

 7:45 am    Matins 
 

 9:00 am    Divine Liturgy 
  

 11:00 am   Ketz Ordination 
             Recognition Lunch 
             (No Church School) 
 

 6:00 pm    Ice Candle Parastas  
 
  

3  

 
  
 

4    
 
 7:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
  
 
  

5  

 
 7:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 
 6:15 pm  Vespers 
 
 7:00 pm  Choir Rehearsal 
 
 

6  Ven. Photius the Great 
 
 9:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 
 7:30 pm  Adult Bible Study 
           (via Zoom) 
 

 

7  
 
 7:00 pm  POCM Rehearsal 
  
 
 

8  

 
 7:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 
 8:00 am  Parish Center 
           Reserved 
 
 3:00 pm  Baptism 
 
 5:00 pm  Vespers 
 
  

9   Publican & Pharisee 
 

 7:45 am    Matins 
 

 9:00 am    Divine Liturgy 
 

 10:30 am   Saints Meeting 
 

 11:00 am  Church School 
 
 

10 
 
 7:00 pm  Board Meeting 

  

11 
  
 7:00 am Divine Liturgy 

  

12  
 
 7:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 
 6:15 pm  Vespers 
 
           NO Choir Rehearsal 
 
 
 
 

13   Ven. Seraphima 
 

 9:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 

 6:00 pm  Orthodox Guys’ Night 
 

 7:30 pm  Adult Bible Study 
           (via Zoom) 
 
 
   
 

14  
 

15  7:00 am   Divine Liturgy 
 

 11:00 am  Parish Center 
            Reserved 

 

 2:15 pm   Saints Event 
 

 5:00 pm   Vespers 

16     Prodigal Son 
      Parastas Sunday 
 

 7:45 am    Matins 
 

 9:00 am    Divine Liturgy 
 

 11:00 am  Church School 
 

 2:00 pm    Wedding 
 

17  
 
 7:30 am  Perohi Set-Up 
 
 9:00 am  Perohi Making 

18  
 
 7:30 am  Perohi Set-Up 
 
 9:00 am  Perohi Making 

 

19  
 
 6:15 pm  Vespers 
 
 7:00 pm  Choir Rehearsal 
 

20 St. Leo Bishop of Catania 
 
 9:00 am  Divine Liturgy 
 
 7:30 pm  Adult Bible Study 
           (via Zoom) 
 
  
 

21  
 

22  
 
 9:00 am   Memorial Liturgy 
 
 8:00 am   Parish Center  
             Reserved 
 
 5:00 pm   Vespers 

23   Last Judgement 
          Meatfare Sunday 
 

 7:45 am    Matins 
 

 9:00 am    Divine Liturgy 
  

 11:00 am   Annual Meeting 
             (No Church School) 
 

24   25   26  
 
 6:15 pm  Cheesefare Vespers 
 
 7:00 pm  Choir Rehearsal 
 
 7:00 pm  Grief Group Meeting 
 
 
 

27    St. Raphael 
        Bishop of Brooklyn 
 
 9:00 am Divine Liturgy 
 
 6:30 pm Women’s Club Meeting 
 
 7:30 pm  Adult Bible Study 
           (via Zoom) 
 

28  

 

Fast Free Week 
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Open Space  
Available 

(Contact the Cathedral Office) 

 

Northeast Chapel 
29th and Johnson St. NE 

(612)781-6828

 Washburn McReavy 
FUNERAL CHAPELS  

&  
CREMATION SERVICES 

Southeast Chapel  
2nd and Central Ave. SE 

(612)379-2368

You may rent ad 
space here! 

Copywriting/Communications 
Graphic Design/Book Marketing 
Susan O'Reilly   612.599.3637 

info@oreillycreative.com 
www.oreillycreative.com 

ICONS
David Johnson 

759 NE Pierce Street 
Minneapolis, MN 55413 

612-378-0606

Serving our parish since 1908 with 
dignified, compassionate service. 

Kozlak-Radulovich Funeral Chapel 

Nick Radulovich, Owner - Director 
Danielle (Radulovich) Nelson - Director 

1918 University Ave NE 
Minneapolis, MN 55413 

(612) 789-8869

Joel D. Van Nurden 
Attorney and Counselor at Law 

www.vannurdenlaw.com 

612-455-8945
joel@vannurdenlaw.com 

Trust & Estate Litigation 
Real Estate Litigation 

Business Litigation 

Walker Linn Team 

TODD WALKER,  
Realtor, GRI 

todd@walkerlinnteam.com 
C: 612-860-0374 

 

Thinking about… 
Buying or Selling?   

We’d like to help you… 
It’s what we do. 

Contact us at: 
Aaron - 612.203.2063  
 Mike - 612.618.1288 

www.LOMCP.com 
medicalcrisisprogram@gmail.com 

Open Space  
Available 

(Contact the Cathedral Office) 

http://www.photovolt.com/ 

77 Broadway Street NE 
Minneapolis, MN 55413 
Phone: (612) 379-8811 

Tom Archambault 
2801 Kenzie Terrace 

St Anthony, MN 55418 
Phone: 612-789-5148  




